CROSS Billy

From:

CROSS Billy

Sent:

13 February 2006 09:58

To:

'Theresa Brown - Risk Management'

Subject:

: RE: [Maybe Spam] RE: Hyponatraemia etc.

Therese

Thanks for clarifying these points.

Billy

----Original Message----

From: Theresa Brown - Risk Management [mailto:TBrown

Sent: 13 February 2006 09:21

To: CROSS Billy

Subject: RE: [Maybe Spam] RE: Hyponatraemia etc.

W'th regard to your email

- . Just to confirm that your meeting with Dr Fulton is in his office at 2.00 p.m. His office is in Anderson House. It is not far from my office so you will be able to park here when you call. Geoff will direct you to it.
- 2. Can I confirm that Triona Taylor SHOULD NOT have been mentioned in my letter that was a MISTAKE. She did not provide a statement for the inquiry and I dont believe she was involved in Raychel's care.
- 3. Sr Miller is off today and she will be able to confirm the other staff for me tomorror. S/N Roulston is still employed in Ward 6 and I understand she is RCN. You will have a statement from S/N Roulston.
- 4. Dr Curran has not responded to any of my requests for a statement. I only have a home address for him. I will write today and ask him to contact you. If I dont get a response from him I will try to get a work address for you.
- 5. Margaret Doherty was the Directorate Manager at the time. She is listed on that page because she was in attendance at the Critical Incident meeting. Margaret attended the meeting as in normal practice to support the staff as the Directorate ager. I cannot recall her having any input into the meeting other than as a support for the staff.

Therese Brown

----Original Mes<u>sage</u>

From: Billy.Cross

[mailto:Billy.Cross

Sent: 10 February 2006 12:53 To: Theresa Brown - Risk Management

Subject: [Maybe Spam] RE: Hyponatraemia etc.

Therese,

Noted re Dr Nesbitt. I still have to confirm at 1400hrs.

Can you advise re the following:

- 1. Your letter of 9/1/06 states that S/N Triona Taylor submitted a statement to the Inquiry but none was found in the material you sent me this date. Can that be checked?
- 2. I would like to interview the following people also. Can you confirm contact details for them and notify them that we will be in contact. I was phoned yesterday by a solicitor for the RCN nurses and she is studying the issues with a view to early

interviews. If any of the following nurses are RCN then it would assist them and us if they were in touch with the RCN soon:

.i. SN M McGonagle mentioned 068a-047-278

ii. SN V Ayton mentioned 068a-047-305,307

iii.SN Dooher mentioned 068a-047-310

iv. Dr Curran mentioned at 064-002-015

v. SN Roulston mentioned at 064-002-019.

3. At 026-011-012 a Margaret Doherty is mentioned. Can you identify her, and indicate her role and the reason she is listed on that page. I could then decide if we need to contact her.

Thanks,

Billy

----Original Message-----

From: Theresa Brown - Risk Management [mailto:TBrown

Sent: 10 February 2006 12:06

To: CROSS Billy

Subject: RE: [Maybe Spam] Hyponatraemia etc.

Billy

st spoke to Geoff

He can confirm Tuesday at 10.00 a.m in his office which is next to mine.

Therese

----Original Message----

From: Billy.Cross

[mailto:Billy.Cross Sent: 10 February 2006 09:15

To: Theresa Brown - Risk Management

Subject: RE: [Maybe Spam] Hyponatraemia etc.

Therese,

1. Can I provisionally arrange to meet Dr Nesbitt on the morning of Tuesday 14 February 2006? Would 11am suit? Can you indicate where we should meet? I will confirm that date by 2pm today.

2. I have arranged to meet Dr Fulton at 2pm on Tuesday 14 February 2006, subject to confirmation by 2pm today. He suggested that you could arrange a location and if not will meet at his office.

3. Noted re the documents 007 and 310.

4. Thanks for the details which you have posted. You mention that you have attached a copy of the letter by the attachment has not reached me. Perhaps you could resend, otherwise I am happy to await the post. As I read the notes more names are appearing that we may wish to speak to and I may have to get back to you. They tend to be more on the periphery.

Billy

----Original Message----

From: Theresa Brown - Risk Management [mailto:TBrown

Sent: 10 February 2006 09:01

To: CROSS Billy

Subject: RE: [Maybe Spam] Hyponatraemia etc.

Billy

1.I have just spoken to Dr Nesbitt. He is unable to get into his computer this a.m. He is free on Tuesday morning.
2.Regarding the writing a 007 and 310 the person who I think it is is on leave until monday I will follow up then.

 $3.\,^{\circ}\,\text{I}$ have written to you wih all contact numbers that I have to date I attach a copy of the letter.

----Original Message---From: Billy.Cross
[mailto:Billy.Cross

Sent: 08 February 2006 15:42

To: Theresa Brown - Risk Management Subject: [Maybe Spam] Hyponatraemia etc.

Therese,

Can you please confirm the following:

- 1. Is it possible to have a transcript of your notes on 022-002-004? I am happy if you read them out to me so I can annotate where I cannot make it out.
- $\overline{2}$. Who wrote 022-002-007 as the writing is different to the previous pages?
- 3. Who wrote 022-099-310?

Also, if you can forward any contact details for any of the people we wish to interview, other than those still employed by the Trust, I could make a start in tracting them.

⊥f it helps I can be contacted by fax at

I will ring your office tomorrow re collecting the statements to the Inquiry.

Billy

Any views expressed by the sender of this message are not necessarily those of the Police Service of Northern Ireland. This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this e-mail in error please notify the sender immediately by using the reply facility in your e-mail software. All e-mails are swept for the presence of viruses.

Altnagelvin Hospital HSS Trust may monitor the content of emails sent and received via its network for the purposes of ensuring compliance with its policies and procedures.

less legally exempt, the content of this email and any attachments or replies may be ubject to public disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Where personal identifiable information is being transmitted, both the sender and recipient must adhere to the requirements of the Data Protection Act.

Any views or opinions expressed in this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of Altnagelvin Hospitals Health and Social Services Trust.

If you are not the intended recipient of this email (and any attachments), please inform the sender by return email and destroy all copies.

Any views expressed by the sender of this message are not necessarily those of the Police Service of Northern Ireland. This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this e-mail in error please notify the sender immediately by using the reply facility in your e-mail software. All e-mails are swept for the presence of viruses.

Any views expressed by the sender of this message are not necessarily those of the Police Service of Northern Ireland. This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this e-mail in error please notify the sender immediately by using the reply facility in your e-mail software. All e-mails are swept for the presence of viruses.

CROSS Billy

From:

CROSS Billy

Sent:

10 February 2006 12:53

To:

'Theresa Brown - Risk Management'

Subject:

4.UNCLASSIFIED-All Networks: RE: Hyponatraemia etc.

Therese,

Noted re Dr Nesbitt. I still have to confirm at 1400hrs.

Can you advise re the following:

1. Your letter of 9/1/06 states that S/N Triona Taylor submitted a statement to the Inquiry but none was found in the material you sent me this date. Can that be checked?

2. I would like to interview the following people also. Can you confirm contact details for them and notify them that we will be in contact. I was phoned yesterday by a solicitor for the RCN nurses and she is studying the issues with a view to early interviews. If any of the following nurses are RCN then it would assist them and us if they were in touch with the RCN soon:

i. SN M McGonagle mentioned 068a-047-278

ii. SN V Ayton mentioned 068a-047-305,307

iii.SN Dooher mentioned 068a-047-310

iv. Dr Curran

mentioned at 064-002-015

v. SN Roulston

mentioned at 064-002-019.

3. At 026-011-012 a Margaret Doherty is mentioned. Can you identify her, and indicate her role and the reason she is listed on that page. I could then decide if we need to contact her.

Thanks,

Billy

----Original Message----

From: Theresa Brown - Risk Management [mailto:TBrown

Sent: 10 February 2006 12:06

To: CROSS Billy

Subject: RE: [Maybe Spam] Hyponatraemia etc.

Pilly

ust spoke to Geoff

He can confirm Tuesday at 10.00 a.m in his office which is next to mine.

Therese

----Original Message---

From: Billy.Cross

[mailto:Billy.Cross

Sent: 10 February 2006 09:15

To: Theresa Brown - Risk Management

Subject: RE: [Maybe Spam] Hyponatraemia etc.

Therese,

1. Can I provisionally arrange to meet Dr Nesbitt on the morning of Tuesday 14 February 2006? Would 11am suit? Can you indicate where we should meet? I will confirm that date by 2pm today.

2. I have arranged to meet Dr Fulton at 2pm on Tuesday 14 February 2006, subject to confirmation by 2pm today. He suggested that you could arrange a location and if not we will meet at his office.

3. Noted re the documents 007 and 310.

4. Thanks for the details which you have posted. You mention that you have attached

1

a copy of the letter by the attachment has not reached me. Perhaps you could resend, otherwise I am happy to await the post. As I read the notes more names are appearing that we may wish to speak to and I may have to get back to you. They tend to be more on the periphery.

Billy

----Original Message----

From: Theresa Brown - Risk Management [mailto:TBrown

Sent: 10 February 2006 09:01

To: CROSS Billy

Subject: RE: [Maybe Spam] Hyponatraemia etc.

Billy

1.I have just spoken to Dr Nesbitt. He is unable to get into his computer this a.m. He is free on Tuesday morning.

2. Regarding the writing a 007 and 310 the person who I think it is is on leave until monday I will follow up then.

3. I have written to you wih all contact numbers that I have to date I attach a copy of the letter.

----Original Message----From: Billy.Cross

[mailto:Billy.Cross(

Sent: 08 February 2006 15:42

To: Theresa Brown - Risk Management Subject: [Maybe Spam] Hyponatraemia etc.

Therese,

Can you please confirm the following:

1. Is it possible to have a transcript of your notes on 022-002-004? I am happy if you read them out to me so I can annotate where I cannot make it out.

2. Who wrote 022-002-007 as the writing is different to the previous pages?

3. Who wrote 022-099-310?

Also, if you can forward any contact details for any of the people we wish to interview, other than those still employed by the Trust, I could make a start in intacting them.

If it helps I can be contacted by fax at

I will ring your office tomorrow re collecting the statements to the Inquiry.

Billy

Any views expressed by the sender of this message are not necessarily those of the Police Service of Northern Ireland. This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this e-mail in error please notify the sender immediately by using the reply facility in your e-mail software. All e-mails are swept for the presence of viruses.

Altnagelvin Hospital HSS Trust may monitor the content of emails sent and received via its network for the purposes of ensuring compliance with its policies and procedures.

Unless legally exempt, the content of this email and any attachments or replies may be subject to public disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Where personal identifiable information is being transmitted, both the sender and recipient must adhere to the requirements of the Data Protection Act.

Any views or opinions expressed in this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of Altnagelvin Hospitals Health and Social Services Trust.

If you are not the intended recipient of this email (and any attachments), please inform the sender by return email and destroy all copies.

Any views expressed by the sender of this message are not necessarily those of the Police Service of Northern Ireland. This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this e-mail in error please notify the sender immediately by using the reply facility in your e-mail software. All e-mails are swept for the presence of viruses.

098-300-794